
 
 

 
Press Release 

Pak-Australia cooperation highly beneficial for the 
growth of sports: DG SBP Zulfiqar Ghumman 

Australia’s CEO Sports Matters Jackie Luff offers full 
support for the promotion of squash 

LAHORE: (Aug 19, 2017): Australia’s CEO Sports Matters Jackie Luff visited National 
Hockey Stadium on Saturday and had a detailed meeting with Director General Sports 
Punjab Zulfiqar Ahmed Ghumman in his office.  

During the meeting Director General Sports Punjab Zulfiqar Ahmed Ghumman said that the 
mutual cooperation between Pakistan and Australia will be highly beneficial for the promotion 
of sports. “We must take advantage of each other’s experiences especially in the field of 
sports. The relations between the two countries will be strengthened further with the 
cooperation in sports sector,” he added.  

Australia’s CEO Sports Matters Jackie Luff, on this occasion offered full support to Pakistan 
for the promotion of squash. “We will announce a detailed programme shortly for the holding 
of squash events in schools,” she added. Appreciating the sports structure built by Sports 
Board Punjab in the province, she said it’s nice to see world class sporting facilities in the 
Punjab province. “It’s nice feeling to be in Pakistan,” she stated. Australia’s CEO Sports 
Matters Jackie Luff also visited State of the Art Punjab International Swimming Complex and 
termed it an international level swimming facility.  

Later, Director General Sports Punjab Zulfiqar Ahmed Ghumman presented a shield to 
honourable guest. Director Admin Javed Rasheed Chohan and Director Sports Muhammad 
Anees Sheikh were also present on this occasion.  

 


